

Dear Chairman DeVolld and members of the Nevada Tax Commission,

I am one of the managing member of High Sierra Holistics LLC(HSH) located in Northern Nevada. I am writing in favor of the settlement between High Sierra Holistics and TRNVP098 LLC. HSH is a locally owned cultivation and production facility in Reno, Nevada. With this proposed settlement, HSH hopes to open a dispensary in Lyon County, Nevada. This will create new employment opportunities and will provide the county additional tax revenue in a time when tax revenues are desperately needed. This settlement will allow all settling parties to continue to move forward and hopefully open other recreational marijuana dispensaries throughout the state.

HSH has been involved with the Nevada cannabis industry since 2016 when it acquired its production and cultivation licenses for medicinal marijuana. Since that time, we have been providing jobs to many Northern Nevada residents, and we look forward to expanding and employing even more local residents at this dispensary. HSH has been diligently working towards a resolution of this litigation in this case since 2019 and believes this resolution is in the best interest of all parties including the State of Nevada.

High Sierra Holistics respectfully requests the approval of this settlement agreement from the Nevada Tax Commission. Thank you for your time and consideration in the matter.

Sincerely,

Russell Ernst